
Week 10   

Thursday 14 Reports sent home 
Springwood Christmas Shopping Night Evening 

Friday 15 Year 6 Graduation Assembly 
Last day of school for Students 

Week 11   

Monday 18 Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 19 Staff Development Day 

Week 1   

Tuesday 30 Staff Development Day 

Wednesday 31 Staff Development Day 
Best Start Testing 

   

Thursday 1 First day of school for students in Years 1 - 6 
Best Start Testing 

Friday 2 Best Start Testing 

Week 2   

Monday 5 First day of school for Kindergarten students 

Wednesday 7 Swimming Carnival  - Glenbrook Pool 

 

Principal                                                                              - Mr T Jeff Email: Warrimoo-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Assistant Principal Curriculum Instruction             - Mrs L Husarek 16-30 Florabella  St, Warrimoo 2774 

Infants Assistant Principal                                  - Mrs T Drummond 
                                                                                           - Ms S Lawley 

Phone 4753 6182  
https://warrimoo-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

Primary Assistant Principal                                          - Mrs E Harris Uniform Shop Hours -  
online orders can be made anytime 

School Administration Manager                       - Mrs J Mazenauer Monday  (non assembly weeks) 2:30pm - 3:15pm 

 Thursday (odd and even weeks)  2:30pm - 3:15pm  
After Assemblies 

 Playgroup  - Friday - 9:15am - 11am 

 Term 4 Week 10         Tuesday 12 December 2023 

Aim High to Achieve 

DECEMBER 

2024  Term 1—January 

February 

PAYMENTS DUE 
Excursion            Amount               Due 
Swimming Carnival    $17.50                      5/2 

https://warrimoo-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Dear Parents & Caregivers, 
 
As I commence the Week 10 Newsletter I reflect on the year that has been at Warrimoo Public 
School. The partnership that we share, in my opinion, truly makes our school the most positive and 
happy place within the Blue Mountains. 
 
School concludes for students on Friday 15

th
 December 2023 at 3pm. I wish the entire school com-

munity a very happy and safe Christmas and New Year’s period. School resumes for Year 1 to Year 
6, on Thursday 1

st
 February 2024. 

 
Presentation Day Assembly Warrimoo Public School  
On Thursday 30

th
 November, here at Warrimoo Public School we held and celebrated our end of 

year Presentation Day Assembly. We were very fortunate to share this event with our community in 
person and look forward to doing so again in 2024. Congratulations to the many students who re-
ceived an award. 
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Graduation Class of 1993 – 30 Year Reunion 
Recently the graduating class of 1993 conducted a 30 year reunion. It is magnificent that after so 
many years they have managed to continue to keep in contact with each other. Congratulations and 
thank you for sharing such a positive experience with us. Warrimoo Public School truly is a special 
place.  

 
 
Share our Space – Summer Holiday Period 
We are pleased to advise that our school will be participating in Share Our Space (SOS) in the up-
coming summer school holidays. As many of you would know, SOS is a program that opens the  
gates and gives the people of NSW access to the outdoor areas of participating schools to use the 
ovals, playgrounds and sports courts during the school holidays. SOS is a commitment by the NSW 
Government to make schools the centre of our community and it supports the Premier’s Priority of 
increasing the availability of quality and open spaces. 
 
The outdoor facilities at Warrimoo Public School will be open on the following weekends during the 
school holidays: 

23
rd

 & 24
th
 December 2023 

30 & 31
st
 December 2023 

6
th
 & 7

th
 January 2024 

13
th
 & 14

th
 January 2024 

20
th
 & 21

st
 January 2024 

27
th
 & 28

th
 January 2024 
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Year 6 Farewell 
On Friday of Week 9, the Year 6 students had the opportunity to celebrate their Year 6 Farewell. It 
was a truly magnificent function with the theme for the celebration being ‘Magic’. Congratulations 
Year 6 on an amazing year and thank you for your contribution over the years at Warrimoo Public 
School.  
The preparation, organisation and running of the event has been a culmination of months of hard 
work and dedication by the amazing Farewell Team. No short cuts were taken in preparing for the 
event, only dedication, commitment and focus. Mrs Mac has done an exceptional job leading the 
process and should be congratulated for the long afternoons, late evenings, early mornings and 
weekends that she has spent bringing the farewell together, thank you Mrs Mac! It would be remiss 
of me not to mention the tremendous work the Year 5 students, Mrs Harris, the amazing support 
from our Year 6 Farewell Parent Committee who have donated many evenings and weekends sup-
porting the school and to the huge team effort from the teaching and non-teaching staff. On behalf 
of the Year 6 group and the staff of Warrimoo Public School thank you all for making this such a 
memorable event. Congratulations Year 6! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glenbrook Movie Day 
On Monday 11

th
 December, students from Kindergarten to Year 6 attended the Glenbrook Movie 

Cinema to watch a viewing of ‘Trolls, Band Together’. It was a fantastic and enjoyable day that I am 
certain the children will remember fondly. I would like to thank the community for always supporting 
the school.  
 
Semester 2 Student Reports  
On Thursday 14

th
 December, you will receive your child’s Semester 2 School Report. I congratulate 

students on all their efforts and achievements and thank our staff for their continued hard work in 
their ongoing assessment of student learning outcomes. 
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Class Composition for 2024 
As we move ever so closer to 2024, I feel it fitting to announce the class composition for the new 
year. A great deal of thought and planning has gone into the formation of classes. Due to the varia-
tions to student numbers in each grade and stage, class composition does need to be amended 
from time to time. I assure you that every student in every classroom will be given the very best aca-
demic opportunities to succeed in their education throughout 2024 and beyond. As a school, we en-
sure that the curriculum is addressed as a progression and that individuals are always working to-
wards future goals along their academic journey. In 2024 our school numbers are slightly lower than 
in 2023, which has resulted in our school being allocated 6 classes by the Department of Education. 
The classes for 2024 are as follows; 

Kindergarten  
Year 1/2 
Year 1/2  
Year 3  
Year 4/5  
Year 5/6 
 

On arrival back to school on Thursday 1
st

 February 2024, following recess, the new classes will be 
formed with teachers being allocated to these classes. 
 
Attendance 
Please note that regular attendance is still very important right up to the end of the school year and 
we expect all students to be attending school every day unless they are unwell. 
The last day of the school year for students is Friday 15

th
 December 2023. 

 
2024 School Travel Application 
As we move towards the beginning of 2024 it is necessary for parents who may require an Opal 
Card for their child to travel via bus to or from school to complete an online application. Information 
related to how to apply will be forwarded home this week. Alternatively, you can access the follow-
ing web address. https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/howToApply  
 
I would like to sincerely thank the entire school community, students, staff and parents for the sup-
port that has been displayed throughout the year. Your positive feedback and passion for our school 
is always appreciated. To the parent of our school and P&C who are moving on at the end of the 
year I thank you for being such an important part of our school community. Please know that Warri-
moo Public School is there for you, being part the community that we serve. I wish you all a very 
happy and safe end to 2023 and Christmas ahead. 
 
My kindest regards, 
 
Mr Tony Jeff 
Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/howToApply
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